

# **Loranger Memorial School**

148 Saco Ave. Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 Phone: (207) 934-4848 Fax: (207) 934-3712 Matthew Foster, Principal <a href="mailto:mfoster@rsu23.org">mfoster@rsu23.org</a>

December 2, 2022

Good morning LMS Families,

What a great week here after the Thanksgiving break. We've turned the calendar to December and look forward to all that this month has to bring. Our middle school winter athletics are in full swing, and if you'd like to come out and support you can find the full schedule <u>here</u>.

Tomorrow is our PTO/Boosters annual Holiday Craft Fair right here at LMS! There'll be lots of vendors and food for all to enjoy. Make your way over to the LMS gymnasium and cafeteria between 9 and 2 tomorrow to help support our PTO/Boosters.!



# **Trimester 1 Ends today**

Today is the last day of Trimester 1. Teachers will be working to close out grades next week and we will be sending out digital report cards next Friday. Trimester 2 begins Monday, and our middle school students will be changing allied arts classes.

# Support for some after school programs

We are looking for donations of working sewing machines and legos for after school programming. Please drop off at Loranger Memorial School or call JoAnne Dowd 207-934-4848 x1001 for more information. Thank you for your support.

## **Morning Arrival Procedures**

Our doors open for school at 7:45 for grades 3-5 students and 8:15 for grades 6-8. We do not have supervision for students inside or outside the building prior to those times. It is very important that students are not here earlier than that as they are not able to enter the building and do not have supervision outside. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

#### **Snow/Remote Day Information**

Please see the <u>snow/remote day memo</u> sent out by Superintendent Suttie.

# **Absence/Tardy/Dismissal Procedures**

If your child will be absent, tardy, or dismissed during the school day, please reach out to our main office to report this, and not to your child's classroom teacher. Communicating this information with the main office ensures that the proper information is reported. You can call the main office to share this information at 934-4848. Thank you!

# **Family Vacation Forms**

During the school year some families take vacations and ask that we excuse their children from school days. This is not a problem, however, we do have forms to sign off on in order to help students understand the expectations of making up missed work. The forms can be found in the main office. Thanks for your help!

## A reminder of a few upcoming dates:

- Wednesday 12/7 Early Release Day
- Friday 12/9 Trimester 1 report cards shared digitally
- Friday 12/23-Monday 1/2 No School Holiday Break

Have a great weekend and we hope to see you at the craft fair tomorrow! Matt Foster